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THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF COLYTON PARISH

COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 12TH JULY 2010 IN THE

BOARDROOM OF THE FEOFFEES TOWN HALL AT 7.00 PM

Those present:  Parish Councillors P Arnott, Mrs C H Collier, R L Collier, 

A Davis, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr (Chairman), R Turner G Stephens, C Stone, N Weldon 

Also in attendance: District Councillor Mrs H Parr, County Councillor S Randall Johnson (part of meeting), one representative of the police and nine members of the public 

10/07/1 
 RECEIPT AND APPROVAL OF APOLOGIES:

Cllr H W Waterworth, District Cllr G Godbeer

10/07/2  
POLICE REPORT

PC Speariett reported that there was 1 crime in June, a drink drive offence.  To date in July there had been three crimes, on theft and two burglaries The total offences for the first six months of the year was 31, which was below average.

10/07/3 
 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

Mr Hay reported that the repair works at Ridgeway had finished.  He also reported that there was a seat missing at Mounthill and the seat at the junction of  Clay Lane/Sidmouth Road was broken.  He asked when the yellow lines at Sidmouth Road would be completed, Cllr Davis reported that this had been discussed at the Traffic Group meeting and were in the process of being sanctioned. Mr Hay asked if a dog bin could be placed at the junction of Ridgeway Lane and Burnardsfield Road as there was a problem with dog mess in that area. He also reported that trees near the lagoon in Burnardsfield Road need trimming as they were obscuring the street lights. This to be forwarded to EDDC. He also asked why cardboard was not being recycled by EDDC and also questioned the financial costs of maintaining the Knowle.Mr Hay questioned why the Reece Strawbridge Centre needed another £55,000 to complete, why had the budget not been adhered to  Cllr Arnott gave details of the funding received to date, the additional amount was needed to complete the downstairs of the building and if the Feoffees did not allocate a further £40,000 the building would still be finished.  Mr Hay was advised to contact the Trustees to get full details of the finances.

A Colyford resident reported a derelict property in Fair View Lane, Cllr Pady would look into this. It was also reported that the kerbs by the bus stops were in a bad state and becoming overgrown.  Also reported that the seat at the corner of The Elms by the bus stop had not been replaced.  Cllr Pady reported that Streetscene were replacing this with a re-cycled plastic seat and he would chase this up

10/07/4 
 APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE PARISH COUNCIL         MEETING HELD ON 10TH MAY 2010 & 14TH JUNE 2010.

The Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 10th May 2010 were approved with the amendments as detailed in Minutes of 14th June 2010. and signed 

Thhe Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 14th June 2010 were also approved and signed as a true record

10/07/5 
 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES



10/06/5  Maroons for Remembrance Day, RBL have been unable to source any maroons.  Other parishes are proposing to buy two large rockets,  suggested that parishes could get together and buy in bulk, take to Axminster area DAPC next meeting later this month



10/06/15 Hastoe Housing Association have confirmed that the properties will not now be allocated until 21st September.  
10/07/6
   REPORT FROM DISTRICT COUNCILLOR



Cllr Mrs H Parr reported that the recycling had moved from Honiton to Greendale Business Park.  Four phases of the recycling scheme had now been rolled out and phase five would roll in the autumn.  There was 40% recycling in East Devon. Collection of cardboard and other materials will be considered when all areas are covered by the recycling scheme.  The Rationalisation Committee were looking at ways of reducing costs and waste at EDDC.  LDF Core Strategy, a final meeting had been held, a draft report will be submitted to Development Management Committee and would be out for public consultation in the Autumn. Government is asking local councils if they would take on owning council houses, this would mean EDDC taking on the debt.  This is only a consultation at present.  There are also proposals to give councils the right to set their own rent.  

Cllr Pady asked if EDDC had considered installing a biomass boiler at The Knowle to reduce heating costs.  Cllr H Parr replied that a working party was looking at this and other areas of reducing costs at The Knowle

10/07/78  
HIGHWAY MATTERS:



a
Road Closures

Monday 4th July – Friday 16th July, Southleigh Road between Morganhayes Cross and junction with Cottshayne Lane for drainage works

4th-8th October, Dolphin Street, works by South West Water

b
Street Lighting – Part Night Lighting

Devon County Council is in the second year of a three to five year programme to introduce part night lighting in residential areas in Devon.  Colyton is included in this and details of affected lights have been received

c
Any matters requiring immediate attention

Potholes reported, Heathhayne – Freakhayne, Whitwell Lane, Elm Farm Lane.  Subsidence at Gribblemead also reported and hedge growing over pavement at the end of Govers Meadow/South Street 

The road from the A3052 to Colyvale had been included in the list of works to be carried out under the £3.6million winter damage grant

Cllr Stone stated that following his meeting with Highways we need to tell Highways our priorities for works so that they could be considered when preparing budgets, agreed to put this on August/September Council agenda

10/07/9  
REECE STRAWBRIDGE CENTRE

**Mr Mann reported that funds were coming in and the upstairs would be finished.  The car park barrier was to be installed and an assembly point was to be made inside the hedged area by the entrance to the car park. They were now several user groups using the building and plans for the rest of the site were being considered. Landscaping would take place in the autumn.  Cllr Davis asked if the coloured plastic on the fencing by the Caterpillars section was appropriate, Mr Mann stated that this was deemed to be appropriate.  Cllr Davis also questioned the advertising on the fencing, agreed that one board for all users would be more suitable.  Funding of the project was questioned, the Reece Strawbridge Trust is to write to the Feoffees asking for further support.

**Cllr Stone declared an interest
10/07/10
REPORTS FROM MEETINGS ATTENDED

a) Traffic Group

Highways were preparing drawings and budgets for the Table Top at Coly Road by the new Reece Strawbridge Centre. The Stopline Way talks with landowners was underway.  The slope on the disabled parking space by the Colcombe was considered.  A work list for the Parish Lengthsman was requested.  Moving the 30 mph limit at Ridgeway Lane, Sidmouth Road, Highways said there would be no benefit and the suggestion for no HGV’s in Clay Lane was not practical.  Highways were again asked for dropped kerbs outside the Chemist and Wilkies

b)
Stop Line Way

Cllr Davis submitted a written report with amendments by Ros Mills  from Public Rights of Way  (appendix A)

b) Church Fabric Committee

Cllr Parr reported that the yew trees in the churchyard would soon need attention and members of the Church were very pleased with the state of the churchyard

10/0711 
 CORRESPONDENCE:

a
Southleigh Road

Ms J Moon writes re speeding tractors on Southleigh Road, stating that there is a danger to oncoming traffic and horse-riders and pedestrians 

Agreed to write to local farmers asking for their co-operation and ask them to put out signs at either end of their operations


b
Empowering Communities in Devon

Follow-up meetings to last years’ Empowering Communities conference are being held, nearest Blackdown Hills, date to be confirmed and The Kenn Centre, Kennford, Exeter Tuesday 7th September.  Experiences of the “Community Hub” pilots in Barnstaple, West Ext Group, Okehampton Community Forum and the Blackdown Hills will be discussed – Fee £15. booking necessary


c
Application for Memorrial

New memorial for Eva Rosemary Mear - approved

d
Application for Memorial

New memorial for Jane Elizabeth Stone - approved

10/07/11
FINANCE

a)
Minutes of the Finance Committee Meeting held 28th June 2010 (Appendix C) were noted.

c) Confirmation of Asset figures for the Audit Return were confirmed 

As £564945. Accounts had been completed by Accountants and return sent off to Audit Commission

c)
Accounts presented and approved for payment

Cheque No 2815  Inland Revenue:  PAYE £160.00 plus Nat Ins £77.11 
237.11

Cheque No 2816  Cash – Toiler cleaner 4 weeks 
£100.00

Cheque No 2817  Bradfords Building Supplies, maintenance materials £9.14 plus VAT £1.60

£10.74

10/07/12
PLANNING:
a) Minutes of the Planning Committee Meeting held 28th June 2010 (Appendix D) were noted.

b) Planning applications - None

c) 
Planning decisions – none.received although they were on the website.  Dist Cllr H Parr would chase these up


d)
Correspondence

**Copy of letter sent to Mr & Mrs Collier, Nunford Farm, Colyton regarding mobile home stating that a mobile home or caravan kept in residential curtilage and used ancillary to the main house would not require specific planning permission.  However the position of the mobile home is not considered to be within the residential curtilage and therefore planning permission is required for its retention.  Three options are available, 1 move the mobile home into the residential curtilage of the farmhouse, 2 remove the mobile home from the land or 3 apply retrospectively for planning permission

**Cllrs Mrs C H Collier and R L Collier declared an interest

10/07/13
AMENITIES:
a) Cllr Pady thanked councillors who had attended the annual inspection

and stated that the general condition of the parish was pleasing. He thanked Cllr Weldon and his son for planting the flower bed at Pear Tree Corner and also the village gateways on the A3052

Cllr Stone reported that 106 Section monies available at present stood at £22143 and suggested some of this could be used for equipment at the Playing Field.  Cllr Pady  was disappointed that no play area was included with the Hastoe Housing Scheme and that there was room at the bottom of the site for a small area, 106 money could be used for this.  Cllr Davis said EDDC do not recommend small areas and that the MUGA?Skatepark at the Playing Field needs to be sorted.  Cllr Pady suggested hiring some equipment to gauge the demand for skateboarding. Agreed to put discussion of 106 monies on the Amenities Committee Meeting Agenda

Cllr Arnott questioned the present position regarding the land at Stafford , Chairman replied that he was awaiting a reply from the Solicitor and he would chase this up

Also agreed to contact BT with regard to the fence at the Playing Field which is still not repaired

County Cllr S Randall Johnson entered the room during Amenities discussions

10/07/14
REPORT FROM COUNTY COUNCILLOR

Cllr Randall Johnson reported that the County Council were opposed to the closure of Honiton Magistrates court.  It is local and accessible, the next nearest court would be Exeter. A report had been drawn op following the problems on the roads during the winter, several recommendations on improving emergency responses to wintry conditions was being considered. She thanked Cllr Davis for his work with the Stopline Way

10/07/15
RESIGNATION OF COUNCILLOR
Cllr Yarlott had sent a letter of resignation to the Chairman.  Agreed to write letter of thanks to Mrs Yarlott, particularly for her involvement with the Affordable Housing Scheme. Proposed by Cllr Pady seconded by Cllr P Arnott that we ask her to reconsider, this was carried
10/07/16
PEACE MEMORIAL PLAYING FIELD
Draft Management proposals had been circulated to all councillors.  Agreed this was a good basis for an agreement and it should now be sent to the Playing Field Management Committee, the sports clubs and the Reece Strawbridge Trustees for their comments

Cllr Turner reported that Ceramtec were holding their 45th Anniversary celebrations at the Playing Fields  on Saturday 17th July. 

10/07/17
OTHER MATTERS AT THE DISCRETION OF THE CHAIRMAN

**The Chairman had received a letter from the Chamber of Feoffees stating that the Chamber had received a request from Colyton Memorial Social Club for a loan of £13,500 for replacement windows, to be repaid over 10 years.  The Chamber understands that if the Club were to be sold then it would become the property of the Parish Council.  The Chamber asks that if this were to happened and the building was sold during the ten years would the Parish Council consider an agreement to repay the outstanding amount of the loan.  If the Parish Council retained the building for community use the Chamber would wish to be consulted about possible alternatives to repayment of the loan.

General agreement that the Council should support the Social Club.  Cllr Stone proposed, Cllr House seconded that we should agree to the Feoffees request and carried

**Cllrs R L Collier, D G House, C E Pady, A W H Parr and R Turner declared an interest

10/07/18
DATE OF FUTURE MEETINGS


July Finance, Planning & Amenities Committee meetings 26th July 2010 at 7.00pm


Full Parish Council Meeting 9th August 2010 at 7.00pm

10/07/19
IN COMMITTEE


One item for discussion, the Council Clerk


Cllr Pady proposed that these matters be dealt with in Committee under the provisions of the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 (as amended by the Local Government Act 1972) the public, including the press be excluded from the discussion as publicity would be prejudicial to the public interest by reason of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, ie employment of Clerk and legally sensitive matters.  This was seconded by Cllr R Collier and agreed

The Council then went into Committee

�







12th July 2010


